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EALOGY OF THE MERRICK MERRICK MERRICK FAMILY OF MASSACHUSETTS 1636
Now this present was a horse worth ten thousand dinars and all its housings and trappings of gold set with jewels, and a book and five different
kinds of suits of apparel and an hundred pieces of fine white linen cloths of Egypt and silks of Suez and Cufa and Alexandria and a crimson carpet
and another of Tebaristan (217) make and an hundred pieces of cloth of silk and flax mingled and a goblet of glass of the time of the Pharaohs, a
finger-breadth thick and a span wide, amiddleward which was the figure of a lion and before him an archer kneeling, with his arrow drawn to the
head, and the table of Solomon son of David, (218) on whom be peace; and the contents of the letter were as follows: 'From the Khalif Haroun er
Reshid, unto whom and to his forefathers (on whom be peace) God hath vouchsafed the rank of the noble and exceeding glory, to the august,
God-aided Sultan, greeting. Thy letter hath reached us and we rejoiced therein and have sent thee the book [called] "The Divan of Hearts and the
Garden of Wits," of the translation whereof when thou hast taken cognizance, its excellence will be established in thine eyes; and the superscription
of this book we have made unto thee. Moreover, we send thee divers other kingly presents; (219) so do thou favour us by accepting them, and
peace be on thee!'.? ? ? ? ? They have shut out thy person from my sight; They cannot shut thy memory from my spright..? ? ? ? ? The pains of long
desire have wasted me away; Estrangement and disdain my body sore have tried..When Tuhfeh beheld this, she called to mind her lord and wept
sore and said, 'I beseech God the Most High to vouchsafe me speedy deliverance, so I may return to my palace and that my high estate and
queendom and glory and be reunited with my lord and master Er Reshid.' Then she walked in that garden and saw in its midst a dome of white
marble, raised on columns of black teak and hung with curtains embroidered with pearls and jewels. Amiddleward this pavilion was a fountain,
inlaid with all manner jacinths, and thereon a statue of gold, and [beside it] a little door. She opened the door and found herself in a long passage;
so she followed it and behold, a bath lined with all kinds of precious marbles and floored with a mosaic of pearls and jewels. Therein were four
cisterns of alabaster, one facing other, and the ceiling of the bath was of glass coloured with all manner colours, such as confounded the
understanding of the folk of understanding and amazed the wit..At this the accursed Iblis was moved to delight and put his finger to his arse, whilst
Meimoun danced and said, 'O Tuhfet es Sudour, soften the mode; (201) for, as delight, entereth into my heart, it bewildereth my vital spirits.' So
she took the lute and changing the mode, played a third air; then she returned to the first and sang the following verses:.When King El Aziz heard
the damsel's song, her speech and her verses pleased him and he said to El Abbas, "O my son, verily, these damsels are weary with long versifying,
and indeed they make us yearn after the dwellings and the homesteads with the goodliness of their songs. Indeed, these five have adorned our
assembly with the excellence of their melodies and have done well in that which they have said before those who are present; wherefore we counsel
thee to enfranchise them for the love of God the Most High." Quoth El Abbas, "There is no commandment but thy commandment;" and he
enfranchised the ten damsels in the assembly; whereupon they kissed the hands of the king and his son and prostrated themselves in thanksgiving to
God the Most High. Then they put off that which was upon them of ornaments and laying aside the lutes [and other] instruments of music, clave to
their houses, veiled, and went not forth. (144).?OF TRUST IN GOD..When the king heard this, he said, "Restore him to the prison till the morrow,
so we may look into his affair; for that deliberation in affairs is advisable and the slaughter of this [youth] shall not escape [us].".56. The Ruined
Man who became Rich again through a Dream dcxliv.When it was the seventh day, the seventh vizier, whose name was Bihkemal, came in to the
king and prostrating himself to him, said, "O king, what doth thy long-suffering with this youth advantage thee? Indeed the folk talk of thee and of
him. Why, then, dost thou postpone the putting him to death?" The vizier's words aroused the king's anger and he bade bring the youth. So they
brought him before him, shackled, and Azadbekht said to him, "Out on thee! By Allah, after this day there abideth no deliverance for thee from my
hand, for that thou hast outraged mine honour, and there can be no forgiveness for thee.".7. Ali ben Bekkar and Shemsennehar clxix.Therewithal
Queen Es Shuhba rejoiced and all who were present rejoiced also and admired her speech and fell to kissing her; and when she had made an end of
her song, Queen Kemeriyeh said to her, 'O my sister, ere thou go to thy palace, I would fain bring thee to look upon El Anca, daughter of Behram
Gour, whom El Anca, daughter of the wind, carried off, and her beauty; for that there is not her match on the face of the earth.' And Queen Es
Shuhba said, 'O Kemeriyeh, I [also] have a mind to see her.' Quoth Kemeriyeh, 'I saw her three years agone; but my sister Wekhimeh seeth her at
all times, for that she is near unto her, and she saith that there is not in the world a fairer than she. Indeed, this Queen El Anca is become a byword
for loveliness and proverbs are made upon her beauty and grace' And Wekhimeh said, 'By the mighty inscription [on the seal-ring of Solomon],
there is not her like in the world!' Then said Queen Es Shuhba, 'If it needs must be and the affair is as ye say, I will take Tuhfeh and go with her [to
El Anca], so she may see her.'.? ? ? ? ? Quoth I (and mine a body is of passion all forslain, Ay, and a heart that's all athirst for love and longing
pain.There was once in the city of Hemadan (191) a young man of comely aspect and excellently skilled in singing to the lute, and he was well seen
of the people of the city. He went forth one day of his city, with intent to travel, and gave not over journeying till his travel brought him to a goodly
city. Now he had with him a lute and what pertained thereto, (192) so he entered and went round about the city till he fell in with a druggist, who,
when he espied him, called to him. So he went up to him and he bade him sit down. Accordingly, he sat down by him and the druggist questioned
him of his case. The singer told him what was in his mind and the other took him up into his shop and brought him food and fed him. Then said he
to him, 'Arise and take up thy lute and beg about the streets, and whenas thou smellest the odour of wine, break in upon the drinkers and say to
them, "I am a singer." They will laugh and say, "Come, [sing] to us." And when thou singest, the folk will know thee and bespeak one another of
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thee; so shall thou become known in the city and thine affairs will prosper.'.107. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dccclxiv.127. The
Justice of Providence cccclxxviii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? But if my wealth abound, of all I'm held in amity..It is said that El Mamoun (164) came one day
upon Zubeideh, mother of El Amin, (165) and saw her moving her lips and muttering somewhat he understood not; so he said to her, "O mother
mine, dost thou imprecate [curses] upon me, for that I slew thy son and despoiled him of his kingdom?" "Not so, by Allah, O Commander of the
Faithful!" answered she, and he said, "What then saidst thou?" Quoth she, "Let the Commander of the Faithful excuse me." But he was instant with
her, saying, "Needs must thou tell it." And she replied, "I said, 'God confound importunity!'" "How so?" asked the Khalif, and she said, "I played
one day at chess with the Commander of the Faithful [Haroun er Reshid] and he imposed on me the condition of commandment and acceptance.
(166) He beat me and bade me put off my clothes and go round about the palace, naked; so I did this, and I incensed against him. Then we fell
again to playing and I beat him; so I bade him go to the kitchen and swive the foulest and sorriest wench of the wenches thereof. [I went to the
kitchen] and found not a slave-girl fouler and filthier than thy mother; (167) so I bade him swive her. He did as I bade him and she became with
child by him of thee, and thus was I [by my unlucky insistance] the cause of the slaying of my son and the despoiling him of his kingdom." When
El Mamoun heard this, he turned away, saying, "God curse the importunate!" to wit, himself, who had importuned her till she acquainted him with
that matter..Conclusion..The servant said no more to him, but, when it was morning, he acquainted a number of the king's servants with this and
they said, 'This is an opportunity for us. Come let us assemble together and acquaint the king with this, so the young merchant may lose favour with
him and he rid us of him and we be at rest from him.' So they assembled together and going in to the king, said to him, 'We have a warning we
would give thee.' Quoth he, 'And what is your warning?' And they said, 'Yonder youth, the merchant, whom thou hast taken into favour and whose
rank thou hast exalted above the chiefs of the people of thy household, we saw yesterday draw his sword and offer to fall upon thee, so he might
slay thee.' When the king heard this, his colour changed and he said to them, 'Have ye proof of this?' Quoth they, 'What proof wouldst thou have? If
thou desire this, feign thyself drunken again this night and lie down, as if asleep, and watch him, and thou wilt see with thine eyes all that we have
named to thee.'.Look at the moss-rose, on its branches seen, ii. 256..Merchant, The Unlucky, i. 73..There was once, in a province of Persia, a king
of the kings, who was mighty of estate, endowed with majesty and venerance and having troops and guards at his command; but he was childless.
Towards the end of his life, his Lord vouchsafed him a male child, and the boy grew up and was comely and learned all manner of knowledge. He
made him a private place, to wit, a lofty palace, builded with coloured marbles and [adorned with] jewels and paintings. When the prince entered
the palace, he saw in its ceiling the picture [of a woman], than whom he had never beheld a fairer of aspect, and she was compassed about with
slave-girls; whereupon he fell down in a swoon and became distraught for love of her. Then he sat under the picture, till, one day, his father came
in to him and finding him wasted of body and changed of colour, by reason of his [continual] looking on that picture, thought that he was ill and
sent for the sages and physicians, that they might medicine him. Moreover, he said to one of his boon- companions, 'If thou canst learn what aileth
my son, thou shalt have of me largesse.' So the courtier went in to the prince and spoke him fair and cajoled him, till he confessed to him that his
malady was caused by the picture. Then he returned to the king and told him what ailed his son, whereupon he transported the prince to another
palace and made his former lodging the guest-house; and whosoever of the Arabs was entertained therein, he questioned of the picture, but none
could give him tidings thereof..? ? ? ? ? By God, how pleasant was the night we passed, with him for third! Muslim and Jew and Nazarene, we
sported till the day..? ? ? ? ? Wherefore, by Him who letteth waste my frame, have ruth on me And quench my yearning and the fires by passion in
me fed..Full many a man incited me to infidelity, i. 205..Then he raised his head to the Magian and said to him, 'Say thy say, thou also.' So the
Magian said, 'This is my slave-girl, whom I bought with my money from such a land and for so many dinars, and I made her my favourite (67) and
loved her with an exceeding love and gave her charge over my good; but she betrayed me in my substance and plotted with one of my servants to
slay me, tempting him by promising him that she would be his wife. When I knew this of her and was certified that she purposed treason against
me, I awoke [from my heedlessness] and did with her that which I did, of fear for myself from her craft and perfidy; for indeed she is a beguiler
with her tongue and she hath taught these two youths this pretence, by way of trickery and of her perfidy and malice: so be thou not deluded by her
and by her talk.'.My fruit is a jewel all wroughten of gold, ii. 245..Meanwhile, the youth abode expecting his governor's return, but he returned not;
wherefore concern and chagrin waxed upon him, because of his mistress, and his longing for her redoubled and he was like to slay himself. She
became aware of this and sent him a messenger, bidding him to her. So he went to her and she questioned him of the case; whereupon he told her
what was to do of the matter of his governor, and she said to him, 'With me is longing the like of that which is with thee, and I misdoubt me thy
messenger hath perished or thy father hath slain him; but I will give thee all my trinkets and my clothes, and do thou sell them and pay the rest of
my price, and we will go, I and thou, to thy father.'.The vizier's story pleased King Shah Bekht and his heart clave to the story of the merchant and
the old woman; so he bade Er Rehwan withdraw to his lodging, and he went away to his house and abode there the next day..The Ninth Day.82.
Said ben Salim and the Barmecides cccxcii.Oft as my yearning waxeth, my heart consoleth me, ii. 228..Meanwhile, Belehwan the froward
addressed himself to pay court to Caesar, King of the Greeks, (131) and seek help of him in making war upon his father, and he inclined unto him
and gave him a numerous army. His father the king heard of this and sent to Caesar, saying, 'O king of illustrious might, succour not an evil-doer.
This is my son and he hath done thus and thus and cut his brother's throat and that of his brother's son in the cradle.' But he told not the King of the
Greeks that the child [had recovered and] was alive. When Caesar heard [the truth] of the matter, it was grievous to him and he sent back to
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Suleiman Shah, saying, 'If it be thy will, O king, I will cut off his head and send it to thee.' But he made answer, saying, 'I reck not of him: the
reward of his deed and his crimes shall surely overtake him, if not to-day, then to-morrow.' And from that day he continued to correspond with
Caesar and to exchange letters and presents with him..So I arose and gathering wood and planks from the wrecks, wrought of them the semblance
of a boat [to wit, a raft,] and bound it fast with ropes, saying, 'I will embark thereon and fare with this water into the inward of the mountain. If it
bring me to the mainland or to a place where I may find relief and safety, [well and good]; else I shall [but] perish, even as my companions have
perished.' Then I collected of the riches and gold and precious stuffs, cast up there, whose owners had perished, a great matter, and of jacinths and
crude ambergris and emeralds somewhat past count, and laid all this on the raft [together with what was left me of victual]. Then I launched it on
the river and seating myself upon it, put my trust in God the Most High and committed myself to the stream..? ? ? ? ? O my God! Who is stronger
than Thou in resource? The Subtle, Thou knowest my plight and my pain..Young Men, El Hejjaj and the Three, i. 53..The Eleventh Day..21.
Kemerezzeman and Budour clxx.Some days after this, as I stood at the door of my house, there came up to me a young man, with a chain about his
neck and with him a trooper, and he said to me, "O my lord, charity for the love of God!" Quoth I, "God open!" (147) and he looked at me a long
while and said, "That which thou shouldst give me would not come to the value of thy turban or thy waistcloth or what not else of thy raiment, to
say nothing of the gold and the silver that was about thee." "How so?" asked I, and he said, "On such a night, when thou fellest into peril and the
thieves would have stripped thee, I was with them and said to them, 'Yonder man is my lord and my master who reared me.' So was I the cause of
thy deliverance and thus I saved thee from them." When I heard this, I said to him, "Stop;" and entering my house, brought him that which God the
Most High made easy [to me]. (148) So he went his way. And this is my story.'.The old man carried Tuhfeh up [to the dais and seated her] on a
chair of gold beside the throne, whilst she was amazed at that which she saw in that place and magnified her Lord (extolled be His perfection and
exalted be He!) and hallowed Him. Then the kings of the Jinn came up to the throne and seated themselves thereon; and they were in the semblance
of mortals, excepting two of them, who were in the semblance of the Jinn, with eyes slit endlong and jutting horns and projecting tusks. After this
there came up a young lady, fair of favour and pleasant of parts; the light of her face outshone that of the flambeaux, and about her were other three
women, than whom there were no fairer on the face of the earth. They saluted Tuhfeh and she rose to them and kissed the earth before them;
whereupon they embraced her and sat down on the chairs aforesaid..Then said she to him, 'When the king saw him and questioned thee of him,
what saidst thou to him?' And he answered, 'I said to him, "This is the son of a nurse who belonged to us. We left him little and he grew up; so I
brought him, that he might be servant to the king,"' Quoth she, 'Thou didst well.' And she charged him to be instant in the service of the prince. As
for the king, he redoubled in kindness to the eunuch and appointed the youth a liberal allowance and he abode going in to the king's house and
coming out therefrom and standing in his service, and every day he grew in favour with him; whilst, as for Shah Khatoun, she used to stand
a-watch for him at the windows and balconies and gaze upon him, and she on coals of fire on his account, yet could she not speak..One day the
Commander of the Faithful bade bring him to the presence; so his slave-girl changed his raiment and clothing him in sumptuous apparel, mounted
him on the mule. Then he rode to the palace and presenting himself before the Khalif, saluted him with the goodliest of salutations and bespoke
him with eloquent and deep-thoughted speech. When Er Reshid saw him, he marvelled at the goodliness of his favour and his eloquence and the
readiness of his speech and enquiring of him, was told that he was Sitt el Milah's lord; whereupon quoth he, "Indeed, she is excusable in her love
for him, and if we had put her to death unrighteously, as we were minded to do, her blood would have been upon our heads." Then he turned to the
young man and entering into discourse with him, found him well bred, intelligent, quick of wit and apprehension, generous, pleasant, elegant,
erudite. So he loved him with an exceeding love and questioned him of his native city and of his father and of the manner of his journey to
Baghdad. Noureddin acquainted him with that which he would know in the goodliest of words and with the concisest of expressions; and the Khalif
said to him, "And where hast thou been absent all this while? Indeed, we sent after thee to Damascus and Mosul and other the towns, but lit on no
tidings of thee." "O my lord," answered the young man, "there betided thy slave in thy city that which never yet betided any." And he acquainted
him with his case from first to last and told him that which had befallen him of evil [from El Muradi and his crew]..Rail not at the vicissitudes of
Fate, ii. 219..? ? ? ? ? And deemedst me a waif, a homeless good-for-nought, A slave-begotten brat, a wanton, witless wight..? ? ? ? ? Haste not to
that thou dost desire, for haste is still unblest; Be merciful to men, as thou on mercy reckonest;.? ? ? ? ? l. The Wife's Device to Cheat her Husband
dcccclxxxix.25. Maan ben Zaideh and the Bedouin cclxxi.6. Story of the Hunchback xxv.When it was the fifth day, the fifth Vizier, whose name
was Jehrbaur, came in to the king and prostrating himself before him, said, "O king, it behoveth thee, if thou see or hear that one look on thy house,
(111) that thou put out his eyes. How then should it be with him whom thou sawest midmost thy house and on thy very bed, and he suspected with
thy harem, and not of thy lineage nor of thy kindred? Wherefore do thou away this reproach by putting him to death. Indeed, we do but urge thee
unto this for the assurance of thine empire and of our zeal for thy loyal counselling and of our love to thee. How can it be lawful that this youth
should live for a single hour?".On this wise they abode a whole year, at the end of which time Selim said to the queen-mother, 'Know that my life is
not pleasing to me nor can I abide with you in contentment till I get me tidings of my sister and learn in what issue her affair hath resulted and how
she hath fared after me. Wherefore I will go and be absent from you a year's space; then will I return to you, so it please God the Most High and I
accomplish of this that which I hope.' Quoth she, 'I will not trust to thy word, but will go with thee and help thee to that which thou desirest of this
and further thee myself therein.' So she took a ship and loaded it with all manner things of price, goods and treasures and what not else. Moreover,
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she appointed one of the viziers, a man in whom she trusted and in his fashion and ordinance, to rule the realm in their absence, saying to him,
'Abide [in the kingship] a full-told year and ordain all that whereof thou hast need..Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun el Hakim bi Amrillah, The
Merchant of Cairo and the, iii. 171..There was once a man who was exceeding cautious over himself, and he set out one day on a journey to a land
abounding in wild beasts. The caravan wherein he was came by night to the gate of a city; but the warders refused to open to them; so they passed
the night without the city, and there were lions there. The man aforesaid, of the excess of his caution, could not fix upon a place wherein he should
pass the night, for fear of the wild beasts and reptiles; so he went about seeking an empty place wherein he might lie..? ? ? ? ? a. The Foolish
Weaver clii.So I arose and putting in my sleeve a handkerchief, wherein was a good sum of money, followed the woman, who went on before me
and gave not over walking till she brought me to a by-street and to a door, which she bade me open. I refused and she opened it and brought me
into the vestibule. As soon as I had entered, she locked the door of entrance from within and said to me, 'Sit [here] till I go in to the slave-girls and
cause them enter a place where they shall not see me.' 'It is well,' answered I and sat down; whereupon she entered and was absent from me a
moment, after which she returned to me, without a veil, and said, 'Arise, [enter,] in the name of God.' (127) So I arose and went in after her and we
gave not over going till we entered a saloon. When I examined the place, I found it neither handsome nor agreeable, but unseemly and desolate,
without symmetry or cleanliness; nay, it was loathly to look upon and there was a foul smell in it..75. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Haroun er
Reshld and Zubeideh ccclxxxviii.The company marvelled at this story and the tenth officer came forward and said, 'As for me, there befell me that
which was yet more extraordinary than all this.' Quoth El Melik ez Zahir, 'What was that?' And he said,.When it was the day of the going-in, (110)
Bihzad, of his haste and lack of patience, betook himself to the wall, which was between himself and the princess's lodging and in which there was
a hole pierced, and looked, so he might see his bride, of his haste. But the bride's mother saw him and this was grievous to her; so she took from
one of the servants two red-hot iron spits and thrust them into the hole through which the prince was looking. The spits ran into his eyes and put
them out and he fell down aswoon and joyance was changed and became mourning and sore concern. See, then, O king," continued the youth, "the
issue of the prince's haste and lack of deliberation, for indeed his haste bequeathed him long repentance and his joy was changed to mourning; and
on like wise was it with the woman who hastened to put out his eyes and deliberated not. All this was the doing of haste; wherefore it behoveth the
king not to be hasty in putting me to death, for that I am under the grasp of his hand, and what time soever thou desirest my slaughter, it shall not
escape [thee].".? ? ? ? ? a. The Physician Douban xi.By Allah, come ye forth to me, for lo, I'm come to you I May he who's wronged the victory get
and God defend the right! (70).As for Er Reshid, he shut himself up with Tuhfeh that night and found her a clean maid and rejoiced in her; and she
took high rank in his heart, so that he could not endure from her a single hour and committed to her the keys of the affairs of the realm, for that
which he saw in her of good breeding and wit and modesty. Moreover, he gave her fifty slave-girls and two hundred thousand dinars and clothes
and trinkets and jewels and precious stones, worth the kingdom of Egypt; and of the excess of his love for her, he would not entrust her to any of
the slave-girls or eunuchs; but, whenas he went out from her, he locked the door upon her and took the key with him, against he should return to
her, forbidding the damsels to go in to her, of his fear lest they should slay her or practise on her with knife or poison; and on this wise he abode
awhile..When the evening evened, the king let fetch the vizier and required of him the [promised] story. So he said, "Know, O king, that.David and
Solomon, i. 275..When King Shehriyar heard his brother's words he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and arising forthright, went in to his wife
Shehrzad and gave her to know of that which his brother purposed, to wit, that he sought her sister Dinarzad in marriage; whereupon, "O king of
the age," answered she, "we seek of him one condition, to wit, that he take up his abode with us, for that I cannot brook to be parted from my sister
an hour, because we were brought up together and may not brook severance from each other. If he accept this condition, she is his handmaid." King
Shehriyar returned to his brother and acquainted him with that which Shehrzad had said; and he answered, saying, "Indeed, this is what was in my
mind, for that I desire nevermore to be parted from thee. As for the kingdom, God the Most High shall send unto it whom He chooseth, for that
there abideth to me no desire for the kingship.".Vizier, The King of Hind and his, ii. 105..There was once a man, a headman [of a village], by name
Abou Sabir, and he had much cattle and a fair wife, who had borne him two sons. They abode in a certain village and there used to come thither a
lion and devour Abou Sabir's cattle, so that the most part thereof was wasted and his wife said to him one day, 'This lion hath wasted the most part
of our cattle. Arise, mount thy horse and take thy men and do thine endeavour to kill him, so we may be at rest from him.' But Abou Sabir said,
'Have patience, O woman, for the issue of patience is praised. This lion it is that transgresseth against us, and the transgressor, needs must Allah
destroy him. Indeed, it is our patience that shall slay him, and he that doth evil, needs must it revert upon him.' A little after, the king went forth one
day to hunt and falling in with the lion, he and his troops, gave chase to him and ceased not [to follow] after him till they slew him. This came to
Abou Sabir's knowledge and he said to his wife, 'Said I not to thee, O woman, that whoso doth evil, it shall revert upon him? Belike, if I had sought
to slay the lion myself, I had not availed against him, and this is the issue of patience.'.? ? ? ? ? All hearkening to my word, obeying my command,
In whatsoever thing is pleasing to my sight..? ? ? ? ? My favours I deny not all the year; Though cessation be desired, I nothing heed..When the
king heard their speech, he bade the crier make proclamation in the thoroughfares of the city that the troops should prepare [for the march] and that
the horsemen should mount and the footmen come forth; nor was it but the twinkling of the eye ere the drums beat and the trumpets sounded; and
scarce was the forenoon of the day passed when the city was blocked with horse and foot. So the king passed them in review and behold, they were
four-and-twenty thousand in number, horsemen and footmen. He bade them go forth to the enemy and gave the commandment over them to Said
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ibn el Wakidi, a doughty cavalier and a valiant man of war. So the horsemen set out and fared on along the bank of the Tigris..? ? ? ? ? With ruin I
o'erwhelm him and abjectness and woe And cause him quaff the goblet of death and distance drear..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Voyage of Sindbad the
Sailor dxxxviii.O amir of justice, be kind to thy subjects, iii. 24..Then he bade take her away; so she was carried to her chamber and he sent her a
black slave-girl, with a casket, wherein were three thousand dinars and a carcanet of gold, set with pearls, great and small, and jewels, worth other
three thousand, saying to her, "The slave-girl and that which is with her are a gift from me to thee." When she heard this, she said, "God forbid that
I should be consoled for the love of my lord and my master, though with the earth full of gold!" And she improvised and recited the following
verses:.? ? ? ? ? Thy haters say and those who malice to thee bear A true word, profiting its hearers everywhere;.76. The Khalif El Hakim and the
Merchant ccclxxxix.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Eunuch Sewab (228) cccxxxiv.When the old man heard her words and that wherewith she menaced
him, he arose and went out, perplexed and knowing not what he should do, and there met him a Jew, who was his neighbour, and said to him, "O
Sheikh, how cometh it that I see thee strait of breast? Moreover, I hear in thy house a noise of talk, such as I use not to hear with thee." Quoth the
Muezzin, "Yonder is a damsel who avoucheth that she is of the slave-girls of the Commander of the Faithful Haroun er Reshid; and she hath eaten
food and now would fain drink wine in my house, but I forbade her. However she avoucheth that except she drink thereof, she will perish, and
indeed I am bewildered concerning my affair." "Know, O my neighbour," answered the Jew, "that the slave-girls of the Commander of the Faithful
are used to drink wine, and whenas they eat and drink not, they perish; and I fear lest some mishap betide her, in which case thou wouldst not be
safe from the Khalifs wrath." "What is to be done?" asked the Sheikh; and the Jew replied, "I have old wine that will suit her." Quoth the old man,
"[I conjure thee] by the right of neighbourship, deliver me from this calamity and let me have that which is with thee!" "In the name of God,"
answered the Jew and going to his house, brought out a flagon of wine, with which the Sheikh returned to Sitt el Milah. This pleased her and she
said to him, "Whence hadst thou this?" "I got it from my neighbour the Jew," answered he. "I set out to him my case with thee and he gave me
this.".(When Shehriyar heard this, he said in himself, 'By Allah, I have indeed been reckless in the slaying of women and girls, and praised be God
who hath occupied me with this damsel from the slaughter of souls, for that the slaughter of souls is a grave [matter!] By Allah, if Shah Bekht spare
the vizier, I will assuredly spare Shehrzad!' Then he gave ear to the story and heard her say to her sister:).Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben
Salih the Abbaside, i. 183..When the evening evened, the king summoned his vizier and bade him tell the [promised] story. So he said, "It is well.
Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? Mohammed, then, I do confess, God's chosen prophet is, And every man requited is for that which he doth say..When
El Abbas heard her verses, they pleased him and he said to her, "Well done, O Sitt el Husn! Indeed, thou hast done away trouble from my heart and
[banished] the things that had occurred to my mind." Then he heaved a sigh and signing to the fifth damsel, who was from the land of the Persians
and whose name was Merziyeh (now she was the fairest of them all and the sweetest of speech and she was like unto a splendid star, endowed with
beauty and loveliness and brightness and perfection and justness of shape and symmetry and had a face like the new moon and eyes as they were
gazelle's eyes) and said to her, "O Merziyeh, come forward and tune thy lute and sing to us on the [same] subject, for indeed we are resolved upon
departure to the land of Yemen." Now this damsel had met many kings and had consorted with the great; so she tuned her lute and sang the
following verses:.Galen heard that which he avouched of his understanding and it was certified unto him and established in his mind that the man
was a skilled physician of the physicians of the Persians and [he said in himself], 'Except he had confidence in his knowledge and were minded to
confront me and contend with me, he had not sought the door of my house neither spoken that which he hath spoken.' And concern gat hold upon
Galen and doubt. Then he looked out upon (21) the weaver and addressed himself to see what he should do, whilst the folk began to flock to him
and set out to him their ailments, and he would answer them thereof [and prescribe for them], hitting the mark one while and missing it another, so
that there appeared unto Galen of his fashion nothing whereby his mind might be assured that he had formed a just opinion of his skill..The Fifth
Day.Pease on thee! Would our gaze might light on thee once more! ii. 89..Then he thrust his feet into boots and girt him with a sword and a girdle
and bound about his middle a quiver and a bow and arrows. Moreover, he put money in his pocket and thrust into his sleeve letters-patent
addressed to the governor of Ispahan, bidding him assign to Rustem Khemartekeni a monthly allowance of a hundred dirhems and ten pounds of
bread and five pounds of meat and enrol him among the Turks under his commandment. Then he took him up and carrying him forth, left him in
one of the mosques..? ? ? ? ? Would God thou knewst what I endure for love of thee and how My vitals for thy cruelty are all forspent and
dead!.Then said she to the villager's son, 'Know that I am the woman whom thy father delivered from harm and stress and whom there betided from
thee of false accusation and frowardness that which thou hast named.' And she craved pardon for him and he was made whole of his sickness.
[Then said she to the thief, 'I am she against whom thou liedst, avouching that I was thy mistress, who had been stoned on thine account, and that I
was of accord with thee concerning the robbing of the villager's house and had opened the doors to thee.' And she prayed for him and he was made
whole of his sickness.] Then said she to [the townsman], him of the tribute, 'I am she who gave thee the [thousand] dirhems and thou didst with me
what thou didst.' And she craved pardon for him and prayed for him and he was made whole; whereupon the folk marvelled at her oppressors, who
had been afflicted alike, so God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) might show forth her innocence before witnesses..46. The Loves of
Budour and Jubeir ben Umeir dlxxxvii.Lavish of House and Victual to one whom he knew not, The Man who was, i. 293..Officer's Story, The
Tenth, ii. 172..God, Of Trust in, i. 114..He returned them the most gracious of answers and bade carry the Magian forth of the town and set him on
a high scaffold that had been builded for him there; and he said to the folk, 'Behold, I will torture him with all kinds of fashions of torment.' Then
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he fell to telling them that which he had wrought of knavery with the daughter of his father's brother and what he had caused betide her of
severance between her and her husband and how he had required her of herself, but she had sought refuge against him with God (to whom belong
might and majesty) and chose rather humiliation than yield to his wishes, notwithstanding stress of torment; neither recked she aught of that which
he lavished to her of wealth and raiment and jewels..Presently, Jesus, son of Mary (on whom be peace!) passed by and seeing this, besought God
the Most High for tidings of their case; so He told him what had betided them, whereat great was his wonderment and he related to his disciples
what he had seen. Quoth one of them, 'O Spirit of God, (251) nought resembleth this but my own story.' 'How so?' asked Jesus, and the other
said,.Seventh Officer's Story, The, ii. 150..?STORY OF THE FULLER AND HIS WIFE..When the king heard this, he said, "I will not isolate
myself from the folk and slay my vizier." And he bade him depart to his dwelling..6. Isaac of Mosul's Story of Khedijeh and the Khalif El Mamoun
xciv.Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I read, iii. 84..Sitt el Milah filled a cup and emptied it; after which she drank a
second and a third. Then she filled the cup a fourth time and handed it to the old man, but he would not accept it from her. However, she conjured
him, by her own head and that of the Commander of the Faithful, that he should take it from her, till he took the cup from her hand and kissed it
and would have set it down; but she conjured him by her life to smell it. So he smelt it and she said to him, "How deemest thou?" "Its smell is
sweet," replied he; and she conjured him, by the life of the Commander of the Faithful, to taste it. So he put it to his mouth and she rose to him and
made him drink; whereupon, "O princess of the fair," said he, "this is none other than good." Quoth she, "So deem I. Hath not our Lord promised us
wine in Paradise?" And he answered, "Yes. Quoth the Most High, 'And rivers of wine, a delight to the drinkers.' (36) And we will drink it in this
world and the world to come." She laughed and emptying the cup, gave him to drink, and he said, "O princess of the fair, indeed thou art excusable
in thy love for this." Then he took from her another and another, till he became drunken and his talk waxed great and his prate..160. The Ruined
Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dcccxcvi.Meanwhile, they carried the damsel into the Commander of the Faithful and she pleased him; so he
assigned her a lodging of the apartments of choice. She abode in the palace, eating not neither drinking and ceasing not from weeping night nor
day, till, one night, the Khalif sent for her to his sitting-chamber and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, be of good heart and cheerful eye, for I will make
thy rank higher than [any of] the concubines and thou shall see that which shall rejoice thee." She kissed the earth and wept; whereupon the Khalif
called for her lute and bade her sing. So she improvised and sang the following verses, in accordance with that which was in her heart:.When the
morning morrowed, the people went seeking for him, but found him not; and when the king knew this, he was perplexed concerning his affair and
abode unknowing what he should do. Then he sought for a vizier to fill his room, and the king's brother said, 'I have a vizier, a sufficient man.'
'Bring him to me,' said the king. So he brought him a man, whom he set at the head of affairs; but he seized upon the kingdom and clapped the king
in irons and made his brother king in his stead. The new king gave himself up to all manner of wickedness, whereat the folk murmured and his
vizier said to him, 'I fear lest the Indians take the old king and restore him to the kingship and we both perish; wherefore, if we take him and cast
him into the sea, we shall be at rest from him; and we will publish among the folk that he is dead.' And they agreed upon this. So they took him up
and carrying him out to sea, cast him in..As for the king, he arose in haste and disguising himself, repaired to the house of Firouz and knocked at
the door. Quoth Firouz's wife, "Who is at the door?" And he answered, saying, "I am the king, thy husband's master." So she opened the door and
he entered and sat down, saying, "We are come to visit thee." Quoth she, "I seek refuge [with God] from this visitation, for indeed I deem not well
thereof." And the king said, "O desire of hearts, I am thy husband's master and methinks thou knowest me not." "Nay," answered she, "I know thee,
O my lord and master, and I know thy purpose and that which thou seekest and that thou art my husband's lord. I understand what thou wishest, and
indeed the poet hath forestalled thee in his saying of the following verses, in reference to thy case:.Accordingly, Ishac bade admit her; so she
entered, and when her eyes fell upon the Commander of the Faithful, she kissed the earth before him and said, 'Peace be upon thee, O Commander
of the Faithful and asylum of the people of the faith and reviver of justice among all creatures! May God make plain the treading of thy feet and
vouchsafe thee enjoyment of that which He hath bestowed on thee and make Paradise thy harbourage and the fire that of thine enemies!' Quoth Er
Reshid, 'And on thee be peace, O damsel! Sit.' So she sat down and he bade her sing; whereupon she took the lute and tightening its strings, played
thereon in many modes, so that the Commander of the Faithful and Jaafer were confounded and like to fly for delight. Then she returned to the first
mode and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? The pitcher then of goblets filled full and brimming o'er With limpid wine we plunder, that pass from
friend to friend..The old man took the casting-bottle from the Jew and going up to Noureddin and the damsel, sprinkled their faces, whereupon they
came to themselves and fell to relating to each other that which they had suffered, since their separation, for the anguish of severance. Moreover,
Noureddin acquainted Sitt el Milah with that which he had endured from the folk who would have slain him and made away with him; and she said
to him, "O my lord, let us presently give over this talk and praise God for reunion of loves, and all this shall cease from us." Then she gave him the
cup and he said, "By Allah, I will nowise drink it, whilst I am in this plight!" So she drank it off before him and taking the lute, swept the strings
and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? d. The Eldest Lady's Story lxiii.Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el
Bunducdari and the, ii. 117..? ? ? ? ? Who letteth us or hind'reth our way, I spring on him, As springeth lynx or panther upon the frighted
deer;.Then said the sharper, 'O folk, this is my friend and I deposited with him a deposit, but he denieth it; so in whom shall the folk put trust after
this?' And they said, 'This (49) is a man of worth and we have found in him nought but trustiness and loyality and good breeding, and he is
endowed with understanding and generosity. Indeed, he avoucheth no falsehood, for that we have consorted with him and mixed with him and he
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with us and we know the sincerity of his religion.' Then quoth one of them to the merchant, 'Harkye, such an one! Bethink thee and consult thy
memory. It may not be but that thou hast forgotten.' But he said, 'O folk, I know nothing of that which he saith, for indeed he deposited nought with
me.' And the affair was prolonged between them. Then said the sharper to the merchant, 'I am about to make a journey and have, praised be God
the Most High, wealth galore, and this money shall not escape me; but do thou swear to me.' And the folk said, 'Indeed, this man doth justice upon
himself.' (50) Whereupon the merchant fell into that which he misliked (51) and came near upon [suffering] loss and ill repute..The king gave him
leave for this and the vizier betook himself to the queen and said to her, "I am come to thee, on account of a grave reproach, and I would have thee
be truthful with me in speech and tell me how came the youth into the sleeping-chamber." Quoth she, "I have no knowledge whatsoever [of it]" and
swore to him a solemn oath thereof, whereby he knew that she had no knowledge of the matter and that she was not at fault and said to her, "I will
teach thee a device, where- with thou mayst acquit thyself and thy face be whitened before the king." "What is it?" asked she; and he answered,
saying, "When the king calleth for thee and questioneth thee of this, say thou to him, 'Yonder youth saw me in the privy-chamber and sent me a
message, saying, "I will give thee a hundred jewels, to whose price money may not avail, so thou wilt suffer me to foregather with thee." I laughed
at him who bespoke me with these words and rebuffed him; but he sent again to me, saying, "An thou fall not in with my wishes, I will come one of
the nights, drunken, and enter and lie down in the sleeping-chamber, and the king will see me and kill me; so wilt thou be put to shame and thy face
will be blackened with him and thine honour abased."' Be this thy saying to the king, and I will presently go to him and repeat this to him." Quoth
the queen, "And I also will say thus.".?STORY OF THE MAN OF KHORASSAN, HIS SON AND HIS GOVERNOR..? ? ? ? ? Whenas he runs,
his feet still show like wings, (140) and for the wind When was a rider found, except King Solomon it were? (141).? ? ? ? ? Ye, of your strength,
have burdened me, upon my weakliness, With burdens not to be endured of mountain nor of plain..? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the
Sailor cclxix.Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The, iii. 224..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story (236) iv.148. The Lovers of Medina
dcxcvi.? ? ? ? ? p. The Idiot and the Sharper dccccv.The king gave ear to her counsel and despatching the eunuch for the mamelukes, assigned them
a lodging and said to them, "Have patience, till the king give you tidings of your lord El Abbas." When they heard his words, their eyes ran over
with plenteous tears, of their much longing for the sight of their lord. Then the king bade the queen enter the privy chamber (97) and let down the
curtain (98) [before the door thereof]. So she did this and he summoned them to his presence. When they stood before him, they kissed the earth, to
do him worship, and showed forth their breeding (99) and magnified his dignity. He bade them sit, but they refused, till he conjured them by their
lord El Abbas. So they sat down and he caused set before them food of various kinds and fruits and sweetmeats. Now within the Lady Afifeh's
palace was an underground way communicating with the palace of the princess Mariyeh. So the queen sent after her and she came to her,
whereupon she made her stand behind the curtain and gave her to know that El Abbas was the king's son of Yemen and that these were his
mamelukes. Moreover, she told her that the prince's father had levied his troops and was come with his army in quest of him and that he had
pitched his camp in the Green Meadow and despatched these mamelukes to make enquiry of their lord. So Mariyeh abode looking upon them and
upon their beauty and grace and the goodliness of their apparel, till they had eaten their fill of food and the tables were removed; whereupon the
king recounted to them the story of El Abbas and they took leave of him and went away..The company marvelled at this story and the ninth officer
came forward and said, 'I will tell you a right goodly story I heard at a wedding..? ? ? ? ? Upon yon be the peace of God! May all prosperity, For
what's decreed of years and lives, upon you ever wait!.? ? ? ? ? Yea, horses hath he brought, full fair of shape and hue, Whose collars, anklet-like,
ring to the bridle-rein..? ? ? ? ? By thy ransom, (109) who dwellest alone in my heart, In despair for the loss of the loved one am I..52. Ibrahim ben
el Mehdi and the Merchant's Sister dcvi.As for that which hath befallen thee, verily, it hath befallen [many] kings before thee and their women have
played them false, for all they were greater of puissance than thou, yea, and mightier of kingship and more abounding in troops. If I would, I could
relate unto thee, O king, concerning the wiles of women, that whereof I could not make an end all my life long; and indeed, aforetime, in all these
my nights that I have passed before thee, I have told thee [many stories and anecdotes] of the artifices of women and of their craft and perfidy; but
indeed the things abound on me; (173) wherefore, if it like thee, O king, I will relate unto thee [somewhat] of that which befell kings of old time of
the perfidy of their women and of the calamities which overtook them by reason of these latter." "How so?" asked the king. "Tell on." "Hearkening
and obedience,"answered Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that a man once related to a company and spoke as follows:.Now the woman was
in a chest and two youths of the pages of the late king, who were now in the new king's service, were those who had been charged with the
guardianship of the vessel and the goods. When the evening evened on them, the two youths fell a-talking and recounted that which had befallen
them in their days of childhood and the manner of the going forth of their father and mother from their country and royal estate, whenas the wicked
overcame their land, and [called to mind] how they had gone astray in the forest and how fate had made severance between them and their parents;
brief, they recounted their story, from beginning to end. When the woman heard their talk, she knew that they were her very sons and cried out to
them from the chest, saying, 'I am your mother such an one, and the token between you and me is thus and thus.' The young men knew the token
and falling upon the chest, broke the lock and brought out their mother, who strained them to her breast, and they fell upon her and swooned away,
all three..Then she arose and returned to her chamber..? ? ? ? ? Yet shall thou suffer that which I from thee have borne And with love's woes thy
heart shall yet be mortified..? ? ? ? ? So, by Allah, O richest of all men in charms, Vouchsafe to a lover, who's bankrupt well-nigh.As for King El
Aziz, he lived after this seven years and was admitted to the mercy of God the Most High; whereupon his son El Abbas carried him forth to burial
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on such wise as beseemeth unto kings and let make recitations and readings of the Koran, in whole or in part, over his tomb. He kept up the
mourning for his father a full-told month, at the end of which time he sat down on the throne of the kingship and judged and did justice and
distributed silver and gold. Moreover, he loosed all who were in the prisons and abolished grievances and customs dues and did the oppressed
justice of the oppressor; wherefore the people prayed for him and loved him and invoked on him endurance of glory and kingship and length of
continuance [on life] and eternity of prosperity and happiness. Moreover, the troops submitted to him and the hosts from all parts of the kingdom,
and there came to him presents from all the lands. The kings obeyed him and many were his troops and his grandees, and his subjects lived with
him the most easeful and prosperous of lives..? ? ? ? ? Drink ever, O lovers, I rede you, of wine And praise his desert who for yearning doth pine,.?
? ? ? ? Quoth he, what while from out his hair the morning glimmered white, "This, this is life indeed, except, alas! it doth not stay.".So saying, he
turned away from him and Saad fared on to the palace, where he found all the suite in attendance on the king and recounting to him that which had
betided them with El Abbas. Quoth the king, "Where is he?" And they answered, "He is with the Amir Saad." [So, when the latter entered], the
king [looked, but] found none with him; and Saad, seeing that he hankered after the youth, cried out to him, saying, "God prolong the king's days!
Indeed, he refuseth to present himself before thee, without leave or commandment." "O Saad," asked the king, "whence cometh this man?" And the
Amir answered, "O my lord, I know not; but he is a youth fair of favour, lovesome of aspect, accomplished in discourse, goodly of repartee, and
valour shineth from between his eyes.".? ? ? ? ? We spent the night in passing the cup, my mates and I, Till in the Eastward heaven the day-star did
appear..? ? ? ? ? In every rejoicing a boon (232) midst the singers and minstrels am I;
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